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INTRODUCTION 
Rheumatoid arthritis (RA) is one of the most 
common chronic inflammatory diseases. The goal 
of this study was to analyze the risk of depression in 
patients diagnosed with RA and treated by general 
practitioners in the UK.

METHODS 
The present study included patients first diagnosed 
with RA between 2000 and 2014 (index date). 
Individuals were excluded if they had also been 
diagnosed with depression or if they had received 
therapy for depression at or prior to the index 
date. The primary outcome measure was the rate 
of patients with depression (ICD 10: F32, 33) within 
5 years of the RA diagnosis. Demographic data 
included gender and age. Furthermore, a revised 
version of the Charlson comorbidity index was used 
as a generic marker of comorbidity.

RESULTS 
A total of 4187 patients were included in the study. 
After 5 years of follow-up, 23.7% of men and 36.5% 
of women had developed depression (log rank p 
value <0.001). Women were more likely to develop 
depression than men (HR 1.61, 95% CI 1.42-1.84). Age 

and Charlson comorbidity score had no significant 
impact on the risk of being diagnosed with this 
psychiatric disorder.

CONCLUSION 
Around 30% of RA patients developed depression 
within 5 years of the RA diagnosis. The depression 
risk was higher in women than in men. The current 
findings also indicate that improved detection and 
treatment of patients with both RA and depression 
are important.
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